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120 Pulpit Hill Road #27
Ambherst MA 01002

January 25, 2010

Peter 5. Mancini, President City Council and
Members of the Council
Office of the City Clerk
City of Providence
25 Dorrance Street
- Providence RI 02903

Dear Council President Mancini and Members of the Council,

[ am writing to formally resign as the chair and a member of the Council’s Sustainability
Task Force. It has been a pleasure to work with the council and the members of the Task
Force. However, since I have moved with my husband Amherst Massachusetts, I am no

longer able to serve as a member of the Task Force.

The Council is to be commended for its vision in establishing the Task Force which has
worked with council members as well as the mayor’s office on the Greenhouse Gas
Inventory, the Greenprint, the clean diesel ordinance and other important initiatives.

I wish to thank members of the Council, Task Force members, Council members, and the
staff of the City Clerk’s office for their support of Task Force work. I would also like to
offer a special thank you to Council Members Seth Yurdin and CIiff Wood for their
dedication to the work of the Task Force.

With Best Regards,
Janet Keller

CC: Lori Hagen
" Yvonne Graf
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